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	MEMO

	To:
	William Childs, Chair, College of Humanities Curriculum Committee

	From:
	David Kraybill, Director, Center for African Studies and Professor, Department of Agricultural, Environmental, and Development Economics

	CC:
	Debra Lowry, Assistant Dean, College of Humanities

Lupenga Mphande, Associate Professor, Department of African-American and African Studies

	Date:
	May 15, 2007

	Re:
	Somali Language Proposal

	
	 The purpose of this letter is to express strong support from the Center for African Studies for the Somali language course proposal developed by Professor Lupenga Mphande.
The Center is covering the costs of instruction of the Somali courses for the next year.  During this time, we hope the Somali courses will be firmly established on a self-sustaining basis.  The Center is supporting Somali instruction through a small Title VI grant that we obtained from the U.S. Department of Education.  Launching the Somali language courses is an important part of our grant, which expires June 2008.  In 2009, we intend to submit a proposal for a large Title VI (Foreign Language and Area Studies) grant.  One of the criteria we expect the Department of Education will use to evaluate the new grant proposal will be our success in completing the grant objectives, including the teaching of Somali. 
Currently, students can sign up for Somali under AAAS Group Studies 294, but they are not guaranteed that the courses will meet the GEC foreign language requirement, though they may petition for this once Somali is approved.  The leaders of the OSU Somali Student Association believe that many of the approximately 300 students of Somali descent on campus will sign up for these classes once the permanent course numbers are assigned and GEC approval is certain.   I don’t want to downplay enrollment by non-native speakers, but it is the heritage speakers who are likely to boost the enrollment numbers to the point where the courses are truly self-sustaining financially. 
I understand and respect the due process for evaluation of new course proposals.  At the same time, I felt it would be useful for you and your committee to be aware of the stake that the Center and others on campus have in the Somali proposal.  Anything you can do to expedite the review process so the proposal can move on to the Arts and Science Curriculum Committee during Spring Quarter will be greatly appreciated.  


